Kenai Peninsula Borough School District

Career and Technical Advisory Committee

Minutes for 12-12-06 Meeting

Members in attendance: Ruben Foster, Bob Hammer, Chris Gabriel, Mike Bernard, Ben Eveland, Sean Dusek, and Walt Ward .Pascale Dilley and Loretta Spaulding we in attendance and became members. Welcome to the committee!  Guests were Steve Schoessler, Matt Widaman and Etta Mae Near, who are instructors at the WDC.
The Workforce Development Center hosted the meeting. The meeting opened up with three KCHS SkillsUSA students making a presentation on the upcoming district Career and Technical Student Organization conference February 20, 2007. Brad Denesen, Katie Foley and Dusty Ward solicited help from the committee to be contest coordinators, judges, workshop presenters, and speakers for the conference.  This year the conference will be held in a tri-facility fashion utilizing Kenai Central High School, the Workforce Development Center and the Challenger Center. There are three active clubs on the peninsula-KCHS SkillsUSA, SoHi SkillsUSA, and Homer FFA. In addition to these clubs other high schools will be invited to participate in the performance based assessment conference. The state CTSO conference is March 26-28 in Anchorage.
Sean gave an update on CTE in the district. There is a commitment to continue with Career and Technical Education at the district level.  We hope to expand the offerings next year. The program is dependant upon continued funding. If TERS and PERS as well as the cost differential situations are resolved there should be no concern for future funding. If they are not resolved we will have to get creative to continue the programs. We will be asking business and industry for help with supplies and fuel transportation costs.
Sean also mentioned that there is a need to develop specific trade related advisory committees. Since the Building Trades is the first program of concentrated focus, it should be the first one to establish it’s own advisory committee. The hope is that members of the committee will be able to partake in program instruction and job placement for students who successfully complete the program.
Matt Widaman was recognized and honored for his involvement in making the WDC a growing success. He was presented a ConocoPhillips coat and hat that was presented by Chris Gabriel.  Thank you ConocoPhillips for your donation and thank you Matt for your hard work.

Update on the WDC-there is a two hour block of Building Trades in the afternoon, two sections of Design Drafting and one section of Welding Fabrication in the morning taught by Matt Widaman. In addition Steve Schoessler teachers a Power Mechanics, Construction, and Metals class in the morning for KCHS students. Next semester a two hour block of Power Mechanics taught by Mike Boyle will be added to the mix.
Matt shared a power point presentation as well as a webpage that he developed promoting the WDC. Etta Mae Near is a student aid at the WDC and is also in charge of marketing and promotion of the program. Loretta and Etta Mae were instrumental in having students from KCHS and Skyview develop the logo and brochure for the WDC.
Loretta Spaulding gave a run down on the TALENTS program and what she and her staff have been doing with employability skills. She has come into the class at least once a week and has worked on resume writing and interviewing skills. They have also lined up activities for the students with PEAK Oilfield Services, ASRC, and the Challenger Center. TALENTS has decreased the dropout rate of the students they have worked with in the past by 90%. They received another grant and will be expanding their program to Homer and Juneau next semester.
Pascale Dilley from the Department of Labor has received a youth grant and will also be working with some of the KPBSD CTE students starting second semester. 

A tour of the WDC facilities was given by Steve Schoessler and Matt Widaman. There are four labs and one classroom at the site. A Building Trades shop, Welding shop and Power Mechanics shop as well as a computer Drafting lab all make up the facility.
The Carl Perkins mini-grants, selection, and ranking procedure were discussed.  It was asked if the grants were planned to continue the future. They are scheduled to continue next year and beyond if funding remains adequate. Ruben Foster has been on the selection committee for two years and he said it always good to see what programs around the district are purchasing and to see some continuation of program needs from one year to the next.
Teacher safety training was completed on November 1, 2006. Thanks go out to Gary Lamb, John Averill, Sean O’Reilly, and Jack Maryott for providing the safety instruction. One of the areas of need that came out of the training was the need for a district wide safety video series for all students.  Ben Eveland mentioned that perhaps the State Dept. of CTE may be interested in developing a state wide safety video series similar to the safety manual they developed in 2001. The plan for second semester is to video tape a local instructor when he gives his safety instruction at the beginning of the semester. The videos will then be archived and available for all teachers and students from around the district. Loretta Spalding said that Alaska General Contractors may have some type of safety videos that are already developed. They are the sponsor of the NCCER Core curriculum that is being used in some of our CTE classes.
There are several classes that have a Tech Prep articulated agreement with KPC and students can take these classes at the high school and get college credit. The classes that we are still working on to get dual credit are welding and building trades.  Childhood development is a new class that is being developed in conjunction with the college. It will be available for dual credit and delivered to multiple sites via distance delivery. Jeanna Carver and Lynn Dusek are working on the course.
Teacher of the year was discussed and it was decided to have the C-TAC endorse a CTE teacher of the year. Criteria will be developed with input from students, principals and fellow teachers.

NEEDS- These are areas of need that KPBSD have. The C-TAC could help with the following:
· District CTSO conference-February 20, 2007
· Contest Chairs

· Contest Judges

· Workshop Presenter

· Key note Speaker

· Supplies for district CTE programs

· Lumber for Building Trades and Construction

· Mild steel for Welding programs

· Welding rods for Welding classes

· Guest Speakers for CTE classes and programs
· Employment-Internships for students and Externships for teachers

· *Fuel costs for bussing students to the WDC next year FY 2007-2008

· Busses are available but fuel is not provided. Second semester of this year (FY 2006-2007) bussing will be covered by a grant from DOL.
Discussion Items:

· Lack of skilled workers are national concern. Schools need to partner with business and industry to help develop the workers that are needed.
· Incarcerated youth
· Need education and training so they are not repeat offenders

· Can get credit or time off of community work service if the get GED

· Marketing is needed for CTE
district wide and the WDC
· TALENTS is currently marketing with business and industry and requiring a work experience for the students earning the employability certificate

· Publicity is needed in the newspapers and radio stations

· CTE information should be put on EDLINE so parents could access it easily
· Counselors and parents need to be informed on CTE options

· More business and industry should be invited into the CTE classes for instruction and state of the art updates
· CTE programs that are built should not be reliant on just personnel but on program strength so that it will last after people retire

· The Cold Climate Research Center in Fairbanks is doing experiments on residential construction in cold northern climates.  Some of their information would be valuable to our students and programs.

Next Meeting:


March 8 - the location is yet to be determined. Time will be from 11:30am to 2:00pm.
Happy Holidays!

